IMLAY CITY DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING

September 21, 2010
Final
A regular meeting of the Downtown Development Authority was held on Tuesday, September 21, 2010 at the Imlay City Hall, 150 N. Main St., Imlay City, MI 48444.

1.
CALL TO ORDER


Chairperson Teets called the regular meeting to order at 5:06 p.m.

2.
ROLL CALL

Present: Rod Warner, Steve Teets, Stu Davis, Joi Kempf, Amy Brunk, Kelly Villanueva 
Absent: Dave Held

Late arrival: Remo Querciagrossa(5:20), Kim Jorgensen (5:19)
Also Present: DDA Director Monica Irelan, Imlay City Manager D. Wayne O’Neal

3.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Motion by Davis supported by Warner to approve agenda.
.
Unanimously Carried

4.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None.

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES


A. REGULAR MEETING
August 9, 2010
Motion by Davis supported by Warner to approve the minutes of August 9, 2010.


Unanimously Carried


.

6.
FINANCIAL REPORT


A. DDA EXPENDITURE/REVENUE REPORT


Received and filed.


B. BALANCE SHEET

Received and filed.

7.
OLD BUSINESS

A. Train Platform
Irelan reported that the contract ahs been signed with Frank Salamone and the first meeting is this Thursday, September 23 at 8 am.
8. 
NEW BUSINESS

A. FAÇADE GRANT

A grant request from Mary Martinez from the Learning Depot was attached to the packet for a $1500 reimbursement for scraping and painting of the East side of 99 N Main. 

Motion by Davis supported by Villanueva to approve a reimbursement of $875. 

Unanimously carried
Absent: Jorgenson, Quercigrossa, Held

A grant request from Jose Monjaras for properties 116 and 120 S Almont was attached to the packet for a $1500 reimbursement for replacing the window and stuccoing the south and west side of the building.. 

Motion by Davis supported by Villanueva to approve a reimbursement of $1500. 

Yeas: Warner, Teets, Villanueva, Davis, Brunk
Neas: Kempf

Absent: Jorgenson, Quercigrossa, Held

9.  DDA DIRECTOR’S REPORT


A. GRANT UPDATE
Irelan updated the board on the progress of the several grants that are currently being closeout; those that are still in use; an the next couple that the DDA will apply for.

B. CREATING ENTREPRENEURIAL COMMUNITIES
Irelan informed the board that Monday through Wednesday she will be in Roscommon, MI going through the three day bootcamp.
C. MOLD MASTERS
Irelan informed the board about the dangerous building at 325 E Second Street.  It is part of the City Visioning and Goals for the DDA to purchase and demolish that facility.
D. Redevelopment Liquor License
Irelan informed the board that this would be a great addition to the economic “toolbox” of the DDA.  It is a long process and time consuming but should be worth it in the end.
B. PROMOTIONS
The promotion agenda is attached
10. MEMBER COMMENT

Teets commented that he would like the board to look into mural plagues for the historic plaques hanging at 99 N Main.  This would be a good time since the walk will be professionally painted and look nice.  
Davis commented on the senior millage and when it will be released to the County.  Irelan reassured Davis that the money will be sent to the County as soon as there are funds for release.

11. ADJOURNMENT

Teets adjourned the meeting at 5:37 p.m.

Submitted by Monica Irelan___________________________________

DDA Director
